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Missionaries to Micronesia

October/November	2021	
Dear	Pastors	&	Praying	Friends,	

We	are	so	thankful	to	have	many	people	praying	for	us.	We	appreciate	your	faithfulness,	and	we	have	seen	
God	working.	Finally,	we	received	word	in	September	that	we	could	>ly	back	to	Kosrae	in	October.	We	are	so	
thankful	for	this	answer	to	our	prayers.	We	left	Kosrae	in	June	of	2020	for	Megan’s	health,	and	it	has	been	
frustrating	waiting	on	an	opportunity	for	us	to	return.	

Over	our	time	in	the	states,	we	visited	some	of	our	supporting	churches,	and	the	Lord	opened	the	door	for	a	
few	new	churches	to	take	us	on	for	support.	We	had	a	wonderful	time	in	the	states	but	have	missed	our	
folks	and	ministry	back	in	Kosrae.	The	children	from	the	Sunday	School	department	have	grown	so	much.	
There	are	even	a	few	newer	faces	that	we	have	not	seen	before.	

Our	>light	to	Kosrae	was	scheduled	for	October	25,	meaning	we	needed	to	be	in	Guam	before	our	10-day	
pre-quarantine	started	on	October	15.	We	had	our	church	send-off	and	said	goodbye	to	both	our	church	
and	family	on	October	3.	The	idea	was	not	to	have	close	contact	before	>lying	out,	trying	to	limit	the	
possibility	of	a	positive	test.	

After	wearing	a	mask	for	about	25-hours	straight,	we	arrived	in	Guam	one	day	early	to	>ind	out	that	we	
needed	to	be	here	early	for	orientation.	On	the	>irst	day	in	pre-quarantine,	we	had	our	>irst	Covid	test,	and	
both	of	our	daughters	tested	positive.	Neither	had	any	symptoms,	but	they	were	not	allowed	to	be	retested.	
So	we	stayed	in	an	isolation	hotel	in	Guam.	We	were	required	to	be	isolated	for	ten	days	and	then	received	a	
clearance	form	to	leave	Guam.	

Those	forms	came	a	day	after	our	original	>light	to	Kosrae,	so	now	we	are	waiting	for	the	next	>light.	It	gave	
us	eleven	days	of	freedom	in	Guam,	and	again	we	tried	to	limit	our	contact	with	people.	At	this	time,	we	are	
in	our	second	10-day	pre-quarantine,	and	all	tested	negative	on	our	>irst	test.	So	we	have	one	more	test	to	
pass	before	we	>ly	out	on	November	15	to	Kosrae.		

The	girls	continue	to	get	a	lot	of	school	work	done,	but	we	all	are	>ighting	boredom.	Sometimes	it	feels	like	
we	are	in	a	zoo,	waiting	on	our	daily	meals	and	staring	out	windows!	Pray	for	us.	Thank	you	again	for	all	
the	prayers	and	encouragement!	

Please	continue	to	pray:	

• 	 Our	people	and	ministry	in	Kosrae	
• 	 Our	return	to	Kosrae	
• 	 Megan’s	health	and	recovery	

		
The	Fetter	Family—Daniel,	Megan,	Emily,	and	Lauren	
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